
Support for S.B. 972 
 
Good Morning, 

I write today in support of HB 972. I am a birthmother reunited 15 years with my daughter. Tho I 

have no connection to Connecticut, I fully support the rights of adoptees to have unrestricted 

access to their original birth certificates. No person's origins should be hidden from them simply 

because they are adopted. Nor should original parents have to be dead (as specified by current 

Connecticut law for adoptee OBC access if born prior to 1983) in order that their child may 

know their name. 

I urge you to pass HB 972.  

Rachel Lipowicz 

 


